GIFTED RESOURCES NEWSLETTER
APRIL 2006  
 

Welcome to the new format Gifted Resources Email Newsletter.
You are receiving this newsletter because you have requested that we notify
you of any events being organised by Gifted Resources or because we have
been in contact with you by email in the past or because we thought you would be interested in the information.  
 

You may be receiving this newsletter because someone has forwarded their copy to you. If you would like to be put on the list to receive your own copy please go to http://giftedresources.org/mailman/listinfo/newsletter_giftedresources.org and subscribe. 
If you do not wish to receive any further copies of the newsletter you can unsubscribe at this address also.
 

Some SPAM filters have been rejecting our newsletter because it uses colour, graphics and lines of capital letters (described as shouting!) Please can you ask your IT manager to include the Gifted Resources Newsletter in the always acceptable category?
It is very important to have your security systems up to date as new viruses, worms and trojans are appearing all the time. 
 

You can also read this newsletter online at http://mc2.vicnet.net.au/home/gifres/web/newsarchives4.html
and previous issues from January 2005 No 1  can be read at  http://mc2.vicnet.net.au/home/gifres/web/newsarchives.html 
If you have news of events, conferences, lectures, workshops, children's
programmes, etc. that you would like included in our newsletter please email
gifres@virtual.net.au
 
The mailing list currently allows an email address to have one hard-bounce (means the email address doesn't exist), or two soft-bounces (see URL) within a period of 21 days. After that, their bounce information is discarded. 
 Information about bouncing can be found at
http://www.webopedia.com/DidYouKnow/Internet/2002/BouncedEmail.asp  

 

GIFTED RESOURCES NEWS
Gifted Resources is an non-profit Information Service for parents and teachers of gifted students no matter what educational system or setting they are in.
See What is Gifted Resources? http://mc2.vicnet.net.au/home/jofrei/web/grislike1.html
 

OUR WEBSITE
If you type in www.giftedresources.org  you will be forwarded directly to our website at http://mc2.vicnet.net.au/home/jofrei/web/index.html
At present my IT guru, Jamie, is coaching me in ways to make the website easier to use. I will keep you posted when changes happen.
 

I am still working on dividing up the Giftedness lists to make them easier to use
The Events page has been updated to show coming Gifted Resources events http://mc2.vicnet.net.au/home/jofrei/web/events.html
http://mc2.vicnet.net.au/home/jofrei/web/events2.html
 
GIFTED RESOURCES EVENTS
 Here are the events which will be run by Gifted Resources during the first half of 2006
See http://mc2.vicnet.net.au/home/jofrei/web/events.html
 
GUEST SPEAKER 
SALLY-ANNE McCORMACK 
Depression prevention for gifted students 
 
Sally-Anne McCormack is a registered psychologist, a teacher and a mother of four. She works as a psychologist in schools and has private practices in Blackburn and Burwood East. She has specific interests in the prevention and treatment of depression in children and adolescents, and the unique difficulties that gifted students face in their schooling and day-to-day lives, and dealing with parents and the issues they face raising their children Sally-Anne works as a psychologist in schools and has private practices in Blackburn and Burwood East. 
she serves as an active member of the Victorian Branch Executive Committee of the A.P.S. She is also a newly appointed committee member of the Victorian Association of Gifted & Talented Children (V.A.G.T.C.), and holds membership with the Division of Independent Professional Practice (D.I.P.P.) for psychologists, and the Victorian Institute of Teaching (V.I.T.). In addition to her professional associations, Sally-Anne holds a position on the Hartwell Players committee (Melbourne’s oldest performing community theatre company) which encourages the involvement of youth in theatre.
 
Friday 21 April 2006 7.30pm 
Venue Gifted Resources 
The Centre for the Exceptional Learner 
Luther College, Plymouth Rd Croydon Victoria 3136 
Cost $10.00 
A light supper will be served. 
Booking essential. Phone Gifted Resources on (03)9724 2000 Ext 396 
See http://mc2.vicnet.net.au/home/jofrei/web/events.html
http://www.sally-annemccormack.com.au/index.php
 
GIFTEDNESS IN EARLY CHILDHOOD SEMINAR
Saturday 27th May 2006
Gifted Resources will be conducting a full day seminar for parents, early learning educators and child care workers on the topic of Giftedness in Early Childhood  
 
Venue : The Centre for the Exceptional Learner, Luther College, Plymouth Rd Croydon Vic 3136.
 
Speakers will include
Psychologist, Judy Parker, 
Identification, Assessment and the protocol for early entry to school.
Psychologist, Lesley Sword
Social/Emotional Issues, Intensity and Sensitivity.
Anne Grant from The Melbourne University Early Learning Centre and Boorai Gallery  
Intellectual and artistic/creative stimulation.
Ann Johnson, Senior Nurse Educator from the O'Connell Family Centre  
Sleep problems in babies and young children: 
Jennifer Grant, President Maroondah Gifted Children's Parents' Assoc.
Parent support groups and playgroups 
Cost : $150 
Light Lunch and Morning/Afternoon Tea provided. 
Please note: Parents are responsible for arranging their own childcare as there will be no provision for children at the venue. 
Registration Fee: $150 
Places limited. Fully paid registration must be received by 12 May 2006 
For further information contact: Jo Freitag Gifted Resources 
Office at The Centre for the Exceptional Learner, Luther College, 
Full details and registration form http://mc2.vicnet.net.au/home/jofrei/web/events2.html
 

PARENT SUPPORT GROUPS
 

MAROONDAH GIFTED CHILDREN"S PARENTS' ASSOC. INC. 
Morning Coffee at MacDonald's, Maroondah Hwy. Croydon Vic. at 10.30 am on  Wednesday 3 May,7 June
 

GIFTED SUPPORT NETWORK (Formerly BAYSIDE YOUNG ACTIVE MINDS) 
The name change for the 'Bayside Young Active Minds' group is currently in progress. 'Gifted Support Network' better describes the role the group undertakes. It is planned that the group will be incorporated in term 2 this year. At present the focus for the group has been Bayside, Kingston and Glen Eira council areas but the plan is to expand this as people often travel from as far as the Mornington Peninsula and West Gippsland to attend information evenings.
Primary Minds Meet in the Park
Fridays 4.00 - 5.30 pm
Contact Julie 9585 2680
Playgroup
For information contact Beverley on phone 0439 474 668.
Maria Bathern Group Co-ordinator (Support) (03) 9585 0325
Carolyn Priest Assistant Co-ordinator (Publicity) (03) 9576 5137
www.byams.org 
 

Lena Tamlin purchased two places in a Cartooning Workshop at Monash University over the phone and thought they were for 21st March during last holidays but found that they were for June 21 at a time the family will not be able to attend. Cost was $15 per child ($30 in total) 

If interested in purchasing these tickets contact Lena at

PO Box 7598 St Kilda Road
MELBOURNE  Vic 3004
P: (03) 9817-7736
F: (03) 9817-4449  

S.W.A.M. WARRNAMBOOL 
President Carolyn Jennings 03 55620915 cpjen@bigpond.com
Vice President Warwick Price 03 55603888 warwickp@brauer.vic.edu.au 
Secretary Andrea Sampson 03 55603888 sampsonsensei@hotmail.com 
Treasurer  Lenny Brockmuller 03 55605624
Public Relations Lucy Forster 03 55620420 glforster@aapt.net.au 
Monthly meetings 2006 - Macey's Bistro 7.30pm
March 29, April 19, May 17, June 14, July 19, August 16 September 13 October 18, November 15 Dinner and AGM
August 12-13 G.E.M.M. Weekend at Brauer College 

Saturday 12 August 2006 10.00 am - 5.00 pm

GERRIC program

The workshops will contain information on definitions of giftedness and talent; characteristics of gifted children to assist in identification; strategies for preventing underachievement in gifted children; the impact of having a gifted child on family dynamics; some ways in which schools can respond to high ability; and parent advocacy.

It is essential that you register if you are wanting to go as only those registered will be able to attend. Morning and Afternoon tea will be provided. 

For further details contact Carolyn Jennings 03 55620915 cpjen@bigpond.com
Sunday 13 August

Children's workshops, Gifted Expo and Film Discussion on 'Top Kid" with Jo Freitag

 

GIFTED @ CENTRAL 
http://www.araratcc.vic.edu.au/gifted@central/welcome.htm 
A foundation team of teachers, schools and supporting organization to improve options for gifted students in the Central Area of Victoria
For details of proposed activities and contacts see the website.
 

V.A.G.T.C. Inc
Contact
P O Box 132
Caufield South
Vic 3162
Phone  0402 056 140 
Email info@vagtc.asn.au 
http://www.vagtc.asn.au/index.html
 

BOROONDARA GIFED NETWORK
Thursday April 27th 2006
4.15pm at Ashburton Primary School(Fakenham Road, Ashburton Melways 60E9)
7 pm at Auburn Primary School (Rathmines Road, Hawthorn East, Melways 45 G9) 
This invitation is extended to interested teachers, parents and friends from Government, Catholic and Independent primary and secondary schools.
 

‘Promise Unfulfilled: Academic Underachievement
in Intellectually Gifted Children’ Dr Gail Byrne
Gail Byrne is a practicing psychologist who has been involved in the gifted field for sixteen years and the Chairperson of the CHIP Foundation since 2001. Gail is currently Head of Special Education at St Kevin’s College and also carries a classroom teaching load. She was awarded a Doctorate in Psychology in 2002 for her research into the levels of academic achievement and underachievement in a group of 50 children whose IQs ranged between 125 and 200. 

As a psychologist Gail operates a private consultancy specialising in the IQ assessment of children and adolescents and consults to a number of schools about their testing programs and the identification and management of exceptional children. Gail is sought after as a speaker on giftedness, underachievement and testing; has recently completed a DE&T project on giftedness and has authored a number of papers on exceptional children.

This workshop will explore what it means to say that a gifted child is underachieving and look at what we know about Australian gifted underachievers. Do gifted underachievers display particular learning behaviours, attitudes to schooling or have certain family characteristics? As well, some clear practical strategies for home and school will be presented

RSVP by April 25th to Boroondara Gifted Network Coordinator Dinah Waldie 9885 2559 (just leave a message with the office staff) or e-mail at waldie.dinah.d@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 

PROPOSED CHANGES TO EDUCATION ACT 
The government released a white paper on 15th September which can be read in its entirety at www.det.vic.gov.au. From that page, select Review of Education and Training Legislation White Paper.
The exposure draft can be downloaded at: 
http://www.det.vic.gov.au/det/resources/papers.htm#H2N400042
 

Debate in the lower house began on March 28 . It is online in Hansard :

http://www.parliament.vic.gov.au/downloadhansard/assembly.htm
Click on March 28th to download the pdf document.

The parts relevant to the Education Debate are on pages 46 -66.  In particular note Mr Noel Maughan’s speech. He says he has nieces and nephews who were home educated overseas and quotes Dr Alan Thomas. 

Three Amendments to the Bill were proposed – by 

Mr Dixon for the liberal party –no change 

Mr Maughan for the National party – notification only

Mr Ingram – Independent – minor changes ‘may’changed to ‘must’ in the VRQA to register home educators clause and parents able to assist children in answering truancy officer’s questions. 

 

On Wednesday 29 March the Symposium was held and ran smoothly with Dr Alan Thomas, Terry Harding, Glenda Jackson, Dr John Peacock and Yi-Shuen Chan all delivering speeches. There was also a question session for the first four speakers and a question session with a panel of experienced home educators and grown home learners. I was a member of the home educators panels and our youngest son, Christian, would have been on the grown home learners panel but was not able to get away from University for that time.

See http://www.home-ed.vic.edu.au/2006/03/21/home-education-symposium-feel-at-home-with-education/ A DVD of the symposium is available for $10. Enquiries : Susan Wight 5439 5134 or HEN Website www.home-ed.vic.edu.au 

 
On Thursday 30 March Dr Alan Thomas, Terry Harding, Glenda Jackson and Dr John Peacock addressed a Parliamentary Briefing which was attended by fourteen MPs. However, the timing of the debate was such that it clashed with the briefing time by half an hour. Ms Kosky, Ms Beattie and Ms Allan all refused to attend the briefing. The briefing was well attended by opposition members – especially those from the Legislative Council. 

The debate was resumed at 11.30 and Ms Kosky tabled draft regulations. A couple of MPs made mention of the briefing in their Legislative Assembly speeches. The debate was also ‘placed on the guillotine’ which means the Amendments were thrown out, discussion would be ended and a vote forced that day. 

 
MPs were reduced to three minute speeches in order that every member who wished to speak on the Bill had some opportunity to do so. Many of the opposition speakers objected to the debate on such an important piece of legislation being limited in this way. Peter Walsh congratulated home educators as follows:

 
I would like to commend home educators. If every bill that was introduced into this house was as well read by people as the bill has been by that particular group, I think we would have a much better understanding in the community about what we do in this place in forming legislation. So I commend them for the effort they have made in reading the bill and in keeping us informed of their concerns regarding the bill
 
The bill was put into committee for a token two minutes before a vote was forced and the bill was passed by the Lower House and sent to the Upper House. 

 
The Bill was debated in the Legislative Council yesterday  (Thurs 6 April) and there were several eloquent speeches in support of homeschooling – in particular by Andrew Brideson, Peter Hall and Dianne Haddon. It can be read at http://www.parliament.vic.gov.au/downloadhansard/pdf/Council/Autumn%202006/Council%20Autumn%20Daily%2006%20April%202006.pdf 

The Bill now passes into the Legislation Committee in the Upper House where it will be considered in detail when Parliament resumes on May 2. 
On Monday 5 April another of the Public Forums was held at the Karralika Centre in Ringwood where draft regulations were discussed. Emphasis was laid on the importance of the legislation on changes to the Education Act and that homeschooling was one very small part of the whole. However a Baptist minister who had been present in Parliament on Thursday 30 th and queried the lack of time given to debate on such an important matter was told to be quiet to the consternation of many present.

Public forum in Bendigo
Wednesday 12 April 2006  5.00-6.30pm at All Seasons Quality Resort Bendigo 171-183 McIvor Hwy Bendigo 
For details phone  Fiona Williams 0737 3270
 

For the transcript of the article on ABC's Stateline see http://www.abc.net.au/stateline/vic/content/2006/s1600305.htm
 

RETIREMENT OF LIZ ROBINSON
Liz Robinson will be retiring from her position with the Department of Education & Training at Easter. Liz has been a wonderful tireless advocate for gifted education for many years and will be missed greatly.

She sent this note for inclusion in the newsletter

 

Dear Parents and Friends of gifted students

 
I will be retiring from my position with the Department of Education & Training on Thursday 13 April 2006. I would like to take this opportunity to thank you all very much for the enormous support you have provided to me over the years. Working in gifted education has been an incredible journey. It has been a journey with many turns and the odd scattering of rocks along the way. I am committed to working toward a positive future for gifted children and their education and I don’t suppose that retiring will alter that. 

Farewell

Liz Robinson

  

For the contact after I leave- until I am replaced it will be Jane Stewart 9637 2318 at stewart.jane.s@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Liz Robison
Senior Policy Officer
Curriculim Strategies Team
Student Learning Division
Ph 03 9637 3305
Fax 03 9637 2170
Email robinson.liz.j@edumail.vic.gov.au 
 

NEW CONTACT DETAILS FOR LESLEY SWORD AND DAVE HARRISON
Gifted and Creative Services Australia
20 Kestrel Court
Carrum Downs Vic 3201
Telephone: 03 9786 4772. Note new phone number
The email enquiries@giftedservices.com.au
and web site http://giftedservices.com.au/index.html
remain the same. 
Lesley would prefer contact to be made in the first instance by email.
 

STARJUMP AT BRIGHTON
Information night for parents and teachers 19 April at 7:30pm.
STARJUMP AT LUTHER COLLEGE
INFORMATION NIGHT 

Information night for parents and teachers 20 April at 7:30pm.

3 DAY WORKSHOP  15-17 May for visual spatial learners in years 7 – 10.

Private sessions for students of all ages & parents beginning Term 2 – Thursdays.

Luther College 

Centre for the Exceptional Learner.

Bookings are essential.

For more information contact Charlotte Forwood on 97242000

or

Maxine Cowie

maxine@starjump.com.au 

2/283 Bay Street Brighton. Vic 3186

Phone 95968288

http://www.starjump.com.au/
 

DA VINCI DECATHLON
Camberwell Grammar School and Methodist Ladies' College, will run the inaugural Victorian da Vinci Decathlon, in June 2006. 

 

The competition is open to Year 7 students, and comprises ten academic disciplines; it has run very successfully in New South Wales for five years at the state level, and last year, the inaugural National Decathlon was held in Sydney where some one hundred students from across Australia gathered to participate. In 2005, the ten disciplines were: Mathematics, English, Science, Code Breaking, Engineering, Forensic Sleuths, Creative Producers, Art and Poetry, Games of Strategy, and General Knowledge.

Venue: Betty Jackson Hall, Methodist Ladies' College, Kew
Date: Tuesday, 13th June, 2006
Time: 8:30am to 3:15pm
Entry Fee: $100 / team (Morning tea will be provided for all participants)
Prizes: Trophies/certificates will be awarded to the top three teams. All participants will receive a Participation Certificate. The winning team will be invited to participate in the National da Vinci Decathlon in Sydney later in the year.
Entry: Entries will be limited due to size constraints, hence we recommend you register your interest as soon as possible; places will be allocated on a "first come first served basis". Entries should be faxed on the Entry Form or alternatively you may email details to Cameron Bacholer CRB@cgs.vic.edu.au  or Kathy Harrison harriskd@mlc.vic.edu.au  
Closing date: Tuesday 30 May 2006 if not filled before (see above).
For further details contact

Dagmar Turnidge and Karen Green

Professional Learning Consultants

IARTV

Mercer House

82 Jolimont Street

Jolimont 3002

96541200

0413113752

dagmart@iartv.vic.edu.au 
 

NEO PSYCHOLOGY
Clinical Seminar Program for School and Educational Psychologists 2006
This specially developed program includes 8 evening sessions covering essential topics of clinical and mental health issues facing School & Educational Psychologists. The full program is designed to be a complete and logical sequence of core knowledge areas. Numbers will be kept low to ensure a high quality learning expeience.
 

Enrollment in sessions can be on a one-off basis, or enrollment in the whole program brings a significant fee reduction and ensures a place. Places will be filled on a first come, first in basis.
 

To register or for more information contact: training@neopsychology.com.au. 
Neo Training PO Box 86 Clifton Hill Vic 3068 
Phone 8430 2208 
www.neopsychology.com.au
 

VSG Press Release: 27th March 2006 
The Virtual School for the Gifted has been teaching students for 10 years as of August 2006. We will be celebrating this milestone in Term 4 2006.
In the meantime, the VSG will be undergoing a number of technical and academic changes and therefore will not be offering any courses during Term 2 2006. 
At this stage we hope to be able to offer a limited number of courses in Term 3 2006 and offer a full compliment of courses in Term 4 2006. 
Term 3 2006 will run from 30th July to 30th September. Term 4 will run from 8th October to 16th December. 
Keep an eye on our courses page for course availability. This page will be updated regularly. 
For further enquires, please do not hesitate to contact Rebecca Heitbaum, Head of School, via email to vsg-admin@vsg.edu.au. 
VSG website: http://www.vsg.edu.au/
EUMY EDUCATION - Enrichment Units for the Middle Years
Lynne Kelly of VSG Enrichment (formerly Virtual School for the Gifted) has written many courses and teaching units particularly in the fields of maths, science and writing
A few of the schools using the VSG started to implement their own internal virtual offering, so their students had extension available at all times anywhere in the school. They asked for Lynne's material to use in these courses. The ones who had used Being Mathematical asked for it to be broken down into more bite-sized units to make it easier for classroom teachers to implement.
See http://www.lynnekelly.com.au 
The EUMY material
All online material comes as about ten pure HTML web pages which can be easily copied onto the hard drives of computers or the school server. In this way they are available to all staff and students at all times.
All material is designed to be printed and photocopied should that format suit better. There is no interactive component. 
Copyright allows the unit to be copied as often as required for use within a single school campus. 
A Word document of Teacher Notes, with solutions, accompanies each unit. 
Units are about ten hours work for a very able student to reach minimal completion. More advanced units are considerably longer.
Each unit is priced at $50 Australian, plus GST, for school use. 
Schools will be invoiced on delivery if an order number is provided.
For single user home use, the unit price is $20 each. They may not be copied.
Units can be delivered as zipped attachments to emails. They can also be delivered by post on CD. Postage and packaging costs apply if posted.
Students may respond to teachers using email and attachments in any format already in use within the school.
For full details see http://www.lynnekelly.com.au/eumy-home.html
 

 

AAEGT 11th NATIONAL GIFTED AND TALENTED CONFERENCE  
GIFTED 2006: CONCEPTS, CHALLENGES, REALITIES
The conference will be in Fremantle WA from 27 - 29 September 2006, hosted by ProAPT and GATCA-WA and features international guest speakers Francoys Gagne, Marion Porath & Roger Moltzen. 
For more information see http://www.gifted2006.org.au/
 

TRAVEL TO AAEGT CONFERENCE
Pat Slattery of Wise Ones is organizing a group booking for travel to Fremantle which should reduce the cost. If you are interested in taking advantage of this, contact Pat by phone on 9794 8258 or email patwise@tpg.com.au
 

SOME INTERESTING WEBSITES
 

Use of the SB 5 in the assessment of high abilities
http://www.riverpub.com/products/sb5/pdf/SB5_ASB_3.pdf
Special Composite Scores for the SB-5
http://www.assess.nelson.com/pdf/sb5-asb4.pdf
Fiona Smith The Advantages of using Stanford-Binet 5 when Assessing Gifted Individuals

http://www.nswagtc.org.au/info/articles/Smith_Stanford%20Binet%205.PDF
Acceptable use of the Stanford-Binet Form L-M

http://www.educationaloptions.com/Statement%20Form%20L-M%2012-14-04.pdf
Rasch ratio

http://www.rasch.org/rmt/
 

Deborah Ruf

http://www.educationaloptions.com/
Nicholas Colangelo on the topic of Indigo Children

http://www.gt-cybersource.org/Record.aspx?NavID=2_0&rid=11432
 

Creativity and Occupational Accomplishments Among Intellectually Precocious Youths: An Age 13 to Age 33 Longitudinal Study by Jonathan Wai, David Lubinski, and Camilla P. Benbow
http://www.vanderbilt.edu/Peabody/SMPY/WaiJEP2005
 

Jolanda Challita

http://jolandachallita.typepad.com/education
 

Zoo Education newsletter

http://www.zoo.org.au/education/enews/enewsupdate.cfm
 

DISCLAIMER
Gifted Resources aims to provide information about events, services and websites which could be of interest. Inclusion in Gifted Resources Newsletter does not necessarily imply any endorsement or guarantee of quality or suitability to meet your specific needs.
 

Kind regards,  Jo Freitag
Gifted Resources 
Office
The Centre for the Exceptional Learner
Luther College 
Plymouth Rd
Croydon Vic 3136
Phone (03) 9724 2000 Ext 396
A/H     (03) 9724 2008
 

Postal address
1 Malcolm Rd
Croydon North                                                      
Victoria 3136 
Phone 9727 4662
Mobile 0416 739 233
Website www.giftedresources.org 
Email: giftedresources@virtual.net.au
Newsletter e-mail gifres@virtual.net.au 
E-mail: jofrei@mc2.vicnet.net.au
